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Additional Case Information:

Following an extreme weather event (Storm Brendan)  a loss of fish from pen 4 occured due to equipment failure.  A pin that 

holds the base units that house the stanchions in the correct position on the horizontal axis failed. The base units and some 

stanchions had slid along the pen ring buckling the walkway due to the failure of the metal bracket. Plastic stays holding the 

stanchions in place had 'popped out' allowing the stanchion to lift up out of the holding bracket and resulting in the handrail 

collapsing into the pen beneath the waterline as well as a 1-2m tear in the net. It was reported that 73,600 fish had escaped. 

A bracket has been placed around some of the pins to prevent excessive lifting. Divers have beeen onsite re-tightening the 

nuts (on all pens)  that hold the pins in place. 

Last visit to the site was 7/11/2019,  partly completed an enhanced containment inspection (2020 - 0050)  on the 

18/2/2020 but this was completed on the mainland as access to Colonsay has been challenging due to weather and flight 

issues. The enhanced containment inspection was completed during this visit to the site. 

Dive inspection reports were inspected and a number of repairs have been made to the nets by divers, it is reported that there 

have been issues with seal interaction during the winter months when there is a lack of wildfish available. 
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 

 
SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 

 
BUSINESS NO FB0119  DATE OF VISIT 05/03/2020 
SITE NO FS1296  SITE NAME Colonsay 
INSPECTORS CASE NO 20200129/20200050 
 
 An enhanced inspection to ascertain the risk of escape from the fish farm was conducted in 
accordance with the Aquaculture and Fisheries (Scotland) Act 2007.  
 
The visit consisted of an inspection of facilities, records and the provision of advice. 
 
a) Inspection of i) escape incidents and ii) contingency procedures 
 
The site meets the requirement of current Scottish industry best practice. No recommendations 
made or further action required. 
 
b)i) Inspection of records relating to equipment, facilities and the site 
 
The following recommendations are made for improvement.  
 
It is recommended that, following a documented review of site equipment, records should 
be put in place, in accordance with A Code of Good Practice for Scottish Finfish 
Aquaculture (CoGP) Chapter 4, points 4.9 & 4.14,  to demonstrate the design specifications 
of pen and  mooring systems, along with evidence that they are suitable for purpose and 
are correctly installed. 
 
It is also recommended that in accordance with the CoGP Chapter 4, point 4.10, evidence 
should be provided to demonstrate that the pen system deployed at the site, including any 
modifications, meets the manufacturers guidelines. 
 
Evidence was not available, during the inspection, to demonstrate the competence of pen 
designers or Mowi Scotland Ltd staff involved in their installation and maintenance. 
 
It is also recommended that in accordance with the CoGP Chapter 4, point 4.15, evidence 
should be provided to demonstrate the competence of all personnel involved in the design, 
installation and maintenance of pen and mooring systems. 
 








